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	Matriculation Meeting
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	Attendees:  Wade Saari, Dr. Rosa Hall, Louis Lucero, Maria Clinton, Michelle Hernandez, Darcel J Bowles, Les Uhazy, Patricia Marquez, Sherri Padilla, Kim Covell, LaDonna Trimble, Charlotte Forte-Parnell
	

	

	Recorder:  Kelley Hare
	

	

	
	Agenda topics

	
	Budget Update
	Dr. Rosa Hall

	Discussion:

	Non-Credit Matriculation budget received for GED program had to be spent by the end of Intersession 2010.  Spent $8,682.00, was only allocated $8,672.00, overage of $10. 

Credit Matriculation budget – Met with Kim Carlson on 1/27/2010, asked Kim for a list of all monies that have been spent and salaries through June 30, 2010, after these numbers were review left approximately $34,400.98.  Had Ryan send a list of all the software with annual renewals, left about $8,000 for the purchase of Assessment Units.  Not nearly enough to purchase assessment units to last through 2010/2011 year, may be enough to get through August or Mid-September, need to look at ways we can bridge gap.  For 2009/2010 year Matriculation was allocated $385,366, salaries and benefits cost is $459,088.72, Carryover that we received last year to help with salaries this year but AVC will not be receiving a carryover next year and this may jeopardize some positions, but are looking for other ways to supplement those salaries with other funding sources.

Dr. Haley and the Senate worked together and AVC has been awarded the “EAP state grant”, may be able to pay Wade’s salary.  Next week Roz will be attending a meeting on this funding and the guidelines on how it may be allocated. If others are writing grants please think of Matriculation funded positions being allocated from the grants.

Discussed a recommendation to change the repeat policy for the assessment to twice rather three times.  Strongly recommend that before a student can retake assessment for the math portion must attend a “PAWS” workshop.  

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	Have assessment committee look at repeat policy.
	Wade Saari 
	

	
	
	

	
	Priority Registration Process Update
	Kelley Hare

	Discussion:

	Scott Tuss is the programmer working on this project and is finishing up the student prospectus and will do the counselor prospectus next.  Once finished with those will meet with Roz and Kelley to verify it is what we wanted before making accessible for everyone else.  Scott’s goal is to be finished with everything by the end of March and possibly be available for Summer 2010 registration.

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	Student Handbook
	Patricia Marquez

	Discussion:

	Rosa handed out the Table of Contents that was sent to her by Patricia.

1. #25 A Mother’s Place is mandated by AB 1025, since January 2002.  Patricia has discussed this issue with Terry Schultz and has asked Pamela Ford and Heidi Preschler to review this policy.  If not compliant could be charged a penalty of $100 per offense, doesn’t sound like a lot of money but as violations keep building could become very costly.  Locations must be accessible to staff and students, also must have in the location somewhere to store the milk.  This was discussed at the cabinet meeting on February 16, 2010.

2. Need to make a change to #29, AVC Sheriff’s Department Services; 

3. Need to make a change to #34, Palmdale Center Map.  Also make sure this map has address and driving directions to the Center.

4. Add a “Quick Tech Tips” for students.  Think of a new name to catch students eye; get a list of items to be under this area

5. #32, Weekly Planner – there are already several weekly type calendar’s out there for the AVC student.  Why not just use a link for the myAVC calendar all students have access to this through their login; Basic Skills committee has also discussed creating a “hard copy” Basic Skill Planner; DegreeWorks also has a planner.

6. Get the handbook on the home page of the AVC.edu site, must be taken to Steve Standerfer.  Make the handbook easy to get to rather than burying it and making it hard to get too. For handbook to be on home page, Dr. Rosa Hall will take to cabinet and Steve Standerfer was voted on and unanimously approved.

7. DEC committee is creating an orientation on “How to take an online course”, maybe have a link to this orientation; add this to the #4 idea, Kim Covell will type up a list of different “Quick Tech Tips” and send to Patricia.

8. Insert graphics throughout handbook, it is a good way to keep students interested in the site.



	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	Approval of Handbook to be available on main page of the website
	Dr. Rosa Hall
	

	
	Proposed Student Success Mentorship Program


	Patricia Marquez



	Discussion:

	Rosa started this discussion that Patricia requested funds from Title V to help sponsor this program.  Christos is currently unable to allocate funds for this program; Possibly look at other grants for funding, such as Basic Skills; There is a workshop on Grant Writing on March 4 & 5 that monies have been allocated for by Basic Skills, contact Director of Basic Skills if interested in attending.  Questions arose about:

1. What is cost of stipends for faculty? 

2. How can we support a new program when we had to cut out other areas due to the budget cuts? Where is the justification?  There have been layoffs of student ambassadors; funding for publications and supplies.   

Patricia came in and stated that she is asking the Program Development Chair, Kathy Mitchell, if faculty can be given “flex” credit; Patricia has reduced to 1 hour.  Patricia asked Matriculation committee if we would like her to go forward with an official request to the Program Development Committee -  voted and unanimously approved.

	

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	Take mentorship program forward to Program Development Committee
	Patricia Marquez
	March mtg

	
	
	

	
	DegreeWorks
	Dr. Roslyn Haley

	Kickoff was successful.  Able to see first hand how this product will work for our students , staff and faculty.  This an auditing tool.  There is a planner, but planners cannot be saved; will create templates for areas like EOPS, CalWorks, etc.  On March 2, 3 & 4 there will be training for the scribers, Kelley Hare is main point person on scribing.  Will be bringing more updates to future meetings.

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	Proposed Update to Board Policy 5050
	Dr. Roslyn Haley

	Discussion:

	There has been a mandate from Title 5 to have the Matriculation services provided by AVC and the exemptions be posted in Board Policy.  Roz brought the handout of the revision of the current BP 5050 to matriculation committee and what was submitted today for this change to become effectively immediately. If these changes are not made immediately cannot mandate for students.

Patricia requested time to review the document. Also, wanted to know how document was submitted without the approval of the Matriculation Committee.  

	Conclusions:

	Discussion was tabled for next Matriculation meeting.

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	Everyone review Board Policy revision 
	All
	March mtg

	
	Palmdale Center Services
	Dr. Roslyn Haley

	Discussion:

	This discussion was tabled for next meeting.

	Conclusions:

	

	Action items:
	Person responsible:
	Deadline:

	
	
	

	No further business.  Meeting adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

Next meeting:  The next Counseling meeting will be held on Wednesday, March 17, 2010 at 1:30 p.m. in the Board Room, SSV 151.  









